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Address:
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Date:

The Honorable [Elected Official Name]
[Address]


Re: Divided Families Reunification Act (H.R.826) and House Resolution Encouraging Reunions of Divided Korean-American Families (H.Res. 294)

Dear [Title] [Elected Official Name]:

Greetings! As a constituent in your district, I am writing to urge you to support Divided Families Reunification Act (H.R.826) and House Resolution Encouraging Reunions of Divided Korean-American Families (H.Res. 294). 

As you may know, Korean War left millions of families divided for the past 70 years.  Among the divided families, approximately 300,000 are living in the United States today.  Since 1985, the North and South Korean government has held 21 family reunions.  However, Korean Americans who have family members in North Korea have not been allowed to participate the family reunions.  Many first-generation divided families residing in the U.S. are in their 70s – 90s and time is of the essence for them to reunite with their families.

On February 8, 2021, Congresswoman Grace Meng (D-NY) and Congressman Van Taylor (R-TX) introduced the bipartisan Divided Families Reunification Act (H.R. 826) which urges the U.S. Secretary of State to consult with his or her South Korean counterpart to identify opportunities for Korean Americans to participate in future reunions, including by video. It also encourages the Special Envoy on North Korean Human Rights Issues to work with the Korean American community to identify those same opportunities.  
s
Also, on April 8, 2021, Congresswoman Karen Bass (D-C) introduced a resolution encouraging reunions of divided Korean-American families (H.Res. 294).

I believe The United States, South Korea, and North Korea need to work together to help Korean American families reunite with their loved ones residing in North Korea and those two bills (H.R. 826 and H. Res. 294) are essential to help Korean American divided families reunite their families in North Korea.

Therefore, I would like to ask you to support two bills (H.R. 826 and H. Res. 294). I thank you for your commitment to this imminent matter, and look forward to working with you on this important bill.


Respectfully,


[NAME]

